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THE ASHEVILLE AVALANCHE 

 
THE NEWSLETTER OF THE  

ASHEVILLE SKI CLUB 
 March 2019 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 

President’s Message  

 
Hello skiers, 

What a month we’ve had on the slopes. The Taos trip led by 
Paul Dobson in February enjoyed epic snow conditions. See 
the Trip Report in this newsletter from Paul. 

Silver Creek at Snowshoe is coming up this month. You 
should have signed up by March 3rd to participate in the 
race. Good success to our Asheville Ski Club racers. 

Crescent Ski Council turns 50! Spring Convention 2019 Thu, Apr 25, 2019 8:00 AM   
through Sun, Apr 28, 2019 9:00 PM at Kingston plantation in South Carolina. 

Make plans to join us in Myrtle Beach, SC at our Spring Convention April 2019!  Crescent 
was formed in 1969 and will be turning 50 in 2019 and we are inviting you to join us in the 
festivities!! Crescent’s 2019 Spring Convention will be the big event to celebrate 50 great 
years! Questions contact, Michelle Shuford, Conventions Chair at skibumlong@aol.com.  Or 
Pat Harvey, Past President, at crescentpastpres@gmail.com.   

Check out https://www.crescentskicouncil.org/conventions.html 

The Japan ski trip being led by the Van Dines will be happening this month.  Forty plus   
skiers will be traveling for another epic week of skiing and a couple of nights in Tokyo for 
some sightseeing. 

We will be celebrating our racers and their accomplishments this past season at the April 
meeting. Be sure to attend and show your appreciation to them for representing our club. 

Our next meeting is March 12, 2019, 6:30 pm at Twisted Laurel (Upstairs) located at 130 
College Street Asheville, NC. See you there. 

  

Yours in Service, 
 

   Wayne Bailey  

 wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  

 



2 

NEXT MEETING 
 

 Date:     TUESDAY March 12, 2019 

          Location:  Twisted Laurel Downtown 

          Time:    Socializing 6:30 pm                              

          Meeting/Program at 7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 
Our March meeting will be held at the Twisted Laurel,             
130 College Street, Asheville, NC 28801.  We will celebrate the 
success of our ski racers. Be there! 
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Mountain Biking at Bent Creek - Every Wednesday at 5:30pm. 

Meet at Ledford parking lot.                                                                                                 

 Gary Swinea  gswinea@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

http://www.meetup.com/
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Newsletter Editor’s Notes 

 
 

Well folks, the beat goes on… 

Another great ski trip to Taos Ski Valley. This is a village and    

alpine ski resort in Taos County, New Mexico, United States.     

The population was 69 at the 2010 census. Until March 19, 2008 

it was one of four ski resorts in America to prohibit snow            

boarding.  The Kachina lift, constructed in 2014, serves one of  

the highest elevations of any triple chair in the North American 

Continent, to a peak elevation of 12,481 feet. Be sure to read the 

full report on the ASC February 16-23 trip led by Paul Dobson.    

That report is on page 9. 

 

Kudos again to those skiers in our club who just keep winning on the race circuit!!                       

Take a look at all the race results and pictures on pages 13-19. Congratulations again to         

all the winners and thanks to our race leaders for all their efforts . Their work requires a             

tremendous commitment.  Try to attend our March 12th meeting to celebrate their success. 
 

So many opportunities abound for members of ASC! Catch the fun at the April CSC Spring   

Convention at Myrtle Beach highlighted on page 10. Another high point of this edition of the 

Avalanche is the September biking tour through Austria detailed on pages 11-12.                          

I also want to encourage all members to go to the website http://skifederation.org  which has 

many interesting articles of interest to any skier or snow boarder. We mention it in the                

section below in each newsletter. I enjoyed the article about one of American skiing’s                      

pioneers at https://www.seniorsskiing.com/mystery-glimpse-ski-legend-of-the-rockies/ 
 

 

Some Other Reminders 

• If you are a new member please try to get another member to take your picture at         
any ASC meeting and email it to me at tbushar@gmail.com or to Jim Baker  at                               
james_baker100@att.net. We try to feature new member names and pictures in the           
Avalanche so folks can get to know you.  

• Find out what’s going on throughout the skiing world by visiting the website:  
http://skifederation.org  and scroll down to tab called Fed News Beat. 

• If you have something that’s “fit to print” in the Avalanche,  you can email me directly at 
tbushar@gmail.com with your story and pictures. Your story does not need to be written 
in final form. I generally edit, elaborate and embellish as necessary to generate interest.  

 

 

Tom Bushar        
Avalanche Editor 

mailto:Ashskiclub@gmail.com
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ASHEVILLE SKI CLUB LEADERSIP CONTACTS 

  

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 

President  Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  828-275-4566  

Vice President/Pres Elect Ron Shulby  ronshulby@gmail.com   828-777-9511 

Past President  Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366 

Treasurer  Kay Haskell   Haskellkm@gmail.com   610-613-4858 

Secretary  TBD     

   

BOARD MEMBERS  

Chairman  Erik Sandstedt                      seasonscatering@charter.net  828-654-9432 

Members  John Sherman                  jstrailrunner@gmail.com    828-279-3298  

   James Baker                james_baker100@att.net   978-424-1950    

   Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

   

ACTIVITY DIRECTORS    

Newsletter  Tom Bushar  tbushar@gmail.com                   828-254-4108 

Membership  James Baker                 james_baker100@att.net   978-855-9335    

Publicity/Webmaster  Tyler Melton  tylermelton322@gmail.com  828-230-4352 

  

Club Trips Chair  Jeff Kenrick     jpkenrick@aol.com   828-246-3035 

  

Club Trips Leaders Jan Van Dine  janvandine@gmail.com   828-275-4327 

   Greg Caspers  ggcaspers@gmail.com   970-445-7041 

   Paul Dobson  paultdobson@gmail.com   828-775-5132 

  

RACING    

   Race Director  Erik Sandstedt                      sweski@gmail.com   828-242-1540  

   Junior Race Captain Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

Special Olympics  Sam Lloyd   zlloyd@windstream.net   864-384-4546 

   

Crescent Rep  Paul Dobson                         paultdobson@gmail.com           828-775-5132 

Crescent Rep  Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366 

Crescent Trips:  Margaret Crum   mcrum211@charter.net   828-280-5239 
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So, tell us what you want--what you really, really want! 

 

 

It's time to sign up for trips for the 2018-19 season and Asheville has got something for 
everyone.  Don't delay.  The Japan trip sold out in three days.  You let us know that was 
a trip you wanted and then showed us by signing up right away.  Other trips may fill al-
most as quickly and often it is impossible for us to get more rooms and air at the same 
low price.  Delaying may put you in a different condo or hotel, paying a higher price. 

 

Many other clubs are expanding to include adventure trips, cycling trips, SCUBA trips 
and more.  Our bike and boat trips have sold out within days, which is typical for such 
trips.  Jeff Kenrick is exploring the possibility of running an African safari trip, a trip 
which has been successfully run by other clubs. Trips to California's wine country are 
also popular.  Some trips may only come around once so just go for it. 

 

After all, it's more fun to travel with friends than to travel alone.  Studies have shown 
that people with friends live longer and healthier lives, and people who travel keep 
their brains more alert fending off dementia.   

 

So consider a trip a prescription for a healthy, happy life.  Traveling is definitely more 
fun than watching tv at home.  Memories are better than having more stuff - seriously, 
do we really need more storage facilities?  

 

The trips committee is open to suggestions and we're currently planning our trips for 
2020.  Spain will be a great trip for everyone and we expect to take a large group for 
that one.  We're wide open for other trip ideas.   

 

So, tell us what you want--what you really, really want! Drop an email to any of the        
following: 

Jan Van Dine   janvandine@gmail.com 

Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com 

Ron Shulby  ronshulby@gmail.com 

Jeff Kenrick jpkenrick@aol.com 

Bill Melton  skibill@charter.net 

Margaret Crum      mcrum211@charter.net 
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Member Business Cards 
 

We welcome you to share your business card by having it published in the Asheville Avalanche 
monthly newsletter.  Just send a copy of your card to Tom Bushar at tbushar@gmail.com. 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Member’ Ski Gear For Sale 
 

For sale. K2 burning love 153cm w/Marker bindings  

             Maintained, good condition $200.00 

                Jacquie Wollins. Jwollins5@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 

 

For “sale” to anyone who will make a $10 donation to ASC.                                                    
Nordica Men’s Ski Boots size 29.5 

             Tom Hunter: Th@hunterautogroup.com 
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Omega Ski Tuning Pricing 
 

Omega Ski Tuning  
 

           Tuning - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cost 

 

  

❏ Wax - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $15 
- Clean base, brush off excess wax, hot wax, and scrape 

❏ Wax and edge - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $25/20* 

❏ * If you have received tuning from Omega Ski Tuning BEFORE, circle this  

❏ New ski tune** - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $25 
- Set edge, sidewall setback, hot wax and scrape 

❏ Rough ski tune/rusty  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $35 
- Clean up edge, wax and scrape 

 

 

** Fill in this section if you have a new ski 
 

 Do you know what angle you want on the edge? 

  2°   3° 
Recommend 3° 

 

 

 

Note: Prices vary with condition of skis 

 

 
Cashion Porter-Shirley 

Email: cashionps@gmail.com 
 

 

  



9 

 

Taos 

February 16-23, 2019 
 

Where were you November 14, 2014? Many of us enjoyed a  
wonderful dinner at Margaret Crum’s lovely home. The dinner 
was provided by Roger Mariani, the face of Snakedance Condos 
located in Taos Ski Valley, New Mexico. We told Roger, a long-
time supporter of the Asheville Ski Club, that we would plan a 
club trip to Snakedance sometime in the future. 

February 16, 2019, we kept our promise and those who made the trip were not sorry.        
It was perfect mix of fresh snow and sun.  Taos Ski Valley offers “ski week” during the 
months of January and February.  Two hour lessons are offered from 10 to 12 Monday 
through Saturday for the bargain price of $230. Many of us opted to take these lessons 
which greatly enhanced the skiing experience. The resort has very varied and challenging 
terrain so having an instructor that was familiar with the mountain was priceless. 

The accommodations at Snakedance were comfortable and very convenient to the slopes. 
We also had a full kitchen and there was a restaurant, lounge and small grocery store     
located in the building. We were greeted with a nice reception the first night and an off 
the scale dinner at the Mariani home on Monday evening. Many of us met Roger’s wife   
Diane for the first time.   

Suffice it to say, this trip was a winner. If you see one of our members wearing a souvenir 
Snakedance vest then you know that they were one of the club members that helped keep 
our promise made in 2014. 

 

Ilona and Jeff 

Bavarian Restaurant Happy Skiers 
Roger and Diane 

Nice Run Let’s go shopping 
Paul and Diane 
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Crescent Ski Council turns 50! Spring 

Convention 2019 

• Thursday, April 25, 2019 8:00 AM through 

Sunday, April 28, 2019 9:00 PM 

• Kingston plantation9800 Queensway Boulevard, Myrtle Beach, SC (map) 

• Google Calendar  ICS 

 

Make plans to join us in Myrtle Beach, SC at our Spring Convention April 2019! 

Crescent was formed in 1969 and will be turning 50 in 2019 and we are 

inviting you to join us in the festivities!! Crescent’s 2019 Spring Convention will 

be the big event to celebrate 50 great years! 

Mark your calendars now for April 25-28th and make plans to join us for our 

Golden Anniversary Celebration at the Spring Convention 2019! 

Questions contact, Michelle Shuford, Conventions Chair at 

skibumlong@aol.com. Or Pat Harvey, Past President, at 

crescentpastpres@gmail.com.  

More information can be found at the link below: 

https://www.crescentskicouncil.org/conventions.html 
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ASC Racing Report (Erik Sandstedt) 

 

What a great season for Asheville’s race team! 

First place in the eastern division again and most points overall. Our racers are improving their 
skills with every race and we are seeing new racers for almost every race weekend. The weather 
has been with us this season, even if we’ve had some warm and wet days. We have 50 racers that 
qualified for Crescent Cup, our final race for the season in Snowshoe/Silver creek.  

Asheville skiers, with Doug McMillan as our inspiring leader have put in lots of effort to improve 
the safety level during our races. Many members have put in time and effort to bring, put up and 
take down safety nets during our races, and hopefully started a new trend where the ski resorts 
will make it safer for our ski racers. One of our goals for next season is that we can create more 
weekly training opportunities for our racers. 

Thank you everyone that makes this part of the club fantastic, fun and a foundation to create 
good skiers for life. 

 

CSC Racing Report (Ron Scott) 

We have held two races since the last President’s update.  On January 5th and 6th we raced at 
Sugar Mountain.  Gunther Jochl, owner and manager, spent approximately two hours pushing 
snow into Big Birch to prepare a race course for our Crescent race.  Despite the warm ambient 
temperatures Sugar was able to provide a very high quality and fun race course for our racers. 
Sugar’s race crew that weekend consisted of seven members who set, salted, maintained and    
assisted in scoring and starting.   No other resort would or could have accomplished what Sugar 
did that weekend to provide a race course for Crescent Racing. 

January 26th and 27th Crescent Racing was bashing the gates at Appalachian Mountain.  The    
total number of racers, excluding qualifiers, for Slalom was 120.  The total qualified racers for 
Giant Slalom on Sunday was 134.  Conditions for our race were fantastic.  The sun was out and 
the temperatures were cool.  Very little salt was applied to the groomed race course surface.  We 
had a weekend of racing that was fun for all and the smiles on racer’s faces were as big as the sun 
was bright.  What a joy it is to see our young Crescent racers and their parents enjoying each   
other, the outdoors and Crescent Racing.   

 

CURRENT TEAM STANDINGS 

         EASTERN DIVISION  WESTERN DIVISION 

1st     Greensboro                Asheville 

2nd    Winston-Salem  Palmetto 

3rd     Raleigh   Knoxville 

 

See all race results details on following pages. 
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Appalachian Mountain 

December 15,16 2018 
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Sugar Mountain 

January 5,6 2019 
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Less Than Ideal Conditions at Sugar Mountain February 23-24 

 

But great help from staff & ASC members 
made for successful racing 

Yechhh... David Harrison 

Doug MacMillan Erik Sandstedt Franco Rossi Winnings 

Kate Moore Pierce MacMillan Ried Porter-Shirley 
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Ron Scott 

Race Director 

H 919/362-5689 

Rscott013nc.rr.com 
 

2018/2019 CSC Race Series  

 

December  1-8  2018  Steamboat Race Camp  Call Sports Am.Tours 800 876 8551 

December    Call 2018  Killington Race Camp 802 422 6121 Sara Vitagliano 

December     2     2018  CSC Development Training at Appalachian   9:45 to 3:00 

December  7-9 2018  Sugar Mt. Race Camp    Call Kim Jöchl  828 898 4521 x224 

December    Call 2018  Timberline, WV  Ski School  304 866 4801 John Anderson                                                                                                            
Gate Training at Appalachian 1st-4th Friday evening before a Boone Area Crescent Race Contact Ken  

 

Race Format - Two runs of Slalom on Saturdays and two runs of Giant Slalom on 

Sundays 
 
December 15 & 16, 2018  Appalachian Mt, NC Race    9:30  
 

January    05 & 06, 2019 Sugar Mt, NC Race    9:00 
          

January          12-19, 2019    Crescent Ski Council Ski Week Crested Butte 
 

January     26 & 27, 2019 Appalachian Mt, NC Race   9:30  
 

February               4, 2019 Cup Run Challenge at Snowshoe, WV 
 

February  09 & 10, 2019 Beech Mt, NC Race     10:00 
 

 

February   23 & 24, 2019  Sugar Mt, NC Race     9:00  

 

Dec. 15-16/18  March 2-3/19 Governor’s Cup Race at Timberline, WV 9:30    
 

March                    3,2019         Dick Trundy/Sugar Cup GS Sugar Mt.    9:00 
 

March            08-10, 2019   Crescent Cup, SilverCreek, WV   8:45  
      

April               03-07, 2019  NASTAR Nationals Squaw Valley, Calif.  Rich Mead 

DEC. 1-8, 2018 CSC Racing’s 35th RACE CAMP @ STEAMBOAT-START PLANNING 

NOW AND CALL SARA OR GO ON-LINE AT S.A.T. TO RESERVE YOUR SPACE! 

Crescent Cup race format will be both GS and SL races on Saturday, weather permitting. 

GS will start at 8:45 – SL start time TBA – dependant on conditions and set-up time. 
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TRIPS TRIPS TRIPS  2018-2019 TRIPS TRIPS TRIPS  

 

 

December 1-8th   35th Annual Crescent Ski Council Race/Ski/Ride Camp.                        (IKON PASS) 
Email contact:     Sara Clemons (sara@sportsamerica.com) 
                            Margaret Crum (mcrum@charter.net)  
Currently Asheville has 20 members of 147 total signed up for the 35th  Steamboat Ski and Race Camp. Reminder that this is CSC”s 
50th Anniversary!  Refine your skills in December and then put them to use on our trips! See final report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 12th -19th- Crescent Ski Council trip                                            (EPIC PASS) 
Email Contact:     Sara Clemons (sara@sportsamerica.com) 
                            Greg  Caspers (ggcaspers@gmail.com)                                                                                                                                         
See final report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 26-Feb.2nd Club Trip                   (IKON PASS) 
                                              (IKON PASS) 
Email contact:  Jeff Kenrick (jpkenrick@aol.com ) 
See final report. 
 
 
 
 
 
February 16th-23rd Club Trip       (MOUNTAIN COLLECTIVE PASS)(IKON PASS) 
Email Contact:    Paul (paultdobson@gmail.com) 
See final report. 
 
 

 
 
 

March 23-31 International Club Trip                                            
             (EPIC PASS) 
Email Contact:     Jan (janvandine@gmail.com)      SOLD OUT 

.                                                                                                                                      

 

 

 
March 8-10 End of Season Crescent Ski Council Race Finals                      (IKON PASS)                                        
Email Contact:     Jeff ( jpkenrick@aol.com ) 

 

See posters on following pages
 

 

 

mailto:mcrum@charter.net
mailto:ggcaspers@gmail.com
mailto:jpkenrick@aol.com
mailto:paultdobson@gmail.com
mailto:janvandine@gmail.com
mailto:jpkenrick@aol.com
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